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Dear Parents/ Carers, 

Today we welcome a new government and a new era of politics.  Whatever our 

political views, I know that for many in education, this change brings optimism 

for the road ahead. We know that there are going to be many challenges and 

no quick fixes, but we are genuinely hopeful that education will become a key 

focus and that as a profession we are listened to. 

Our education system is a good one, but we have endured years of trying to 

deliver the best outcomes with ever-fewer resources. The reasons are many: 

child poverty, the crisis with SEN provision, rising mental health and the 

erosion of family support services. Our hope is that these things will be turned 

around and fixed and that education receives the funding it needs as our young 

people deserve better. 

Interestingly, as a school we held our own election with our young people 

yesterday.  The result, based on each tutor group being a constituency, was Labour 32, Reform UK 3 and Green 2. We 

have had lots of fantastic conversations with our young people, and we have even seen students outside polling 

stations sharing their political views.  

Next week is our production week, so, if you haven’t done so already, please get your tickets.  The cast and crew have 

put in hours of hard work, the show is going to be amazing. You will be blown away by the professionalism and talent 

of all involved. We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

Quick links 

TOP PASSMORES POINTS ACHIEVERS 

HOUSE PASSMORES POINTS 

YEAR GROUP ATTENDANCE 

PASTORAL UPDATE 

SPORT / PE UPDATES 

SUBJECT INFORMATION/UPDATES 

CAREERS NEWS 

ANY OTHER INFORMATION 
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Penny Howard Year 7 46 

Kayleigh Jones Year 7 45 

Fin Hodson Year 7 42 

Benedetta Laurino Year 7 37 

Ruby Clarke Year 7 36 

Sienna Coyle Year 7 36 

Casey Mirza Year 7 35 

Florence Norton Year 7 35 

Megan Wright Year 7 35 

Bobby Paxton Year 7 33 

Devon Wilson Year 7 33 

Makiah Mfon Year 7 33 

Rosie Stacey-Bocking Year 7 33 

Zacharie Turner Year 7 33 

 

Maddie Benge Year 8 43 

Melody Everett Year 8 40 

Melissa Nicholls Year 8 39 

William Ward Year 8 38 

John Adesina Year 8 36 

Poppy Houghton Year 8 36 

Olivia Lamplough Year 8 35 

Ella - Rose Judge Year 8 34 

Freddie Quigley Year 8 34 

Lacey Webb Year 8 32 

Lilly Matlock-Jeffery Year 8 32 

 

Ava Dorrington Year 9 35 

Lewis Martin Year 9 33 

Yasemin Withey-Yilmaz Year 9 33 

Lana Stevic Year 9 32 

Lilly Guiver Year 9 32 

Charlie Hodgson Year 9 31 

Daisy Vobe Year 9 31 

Evie Vobe Year 9 31 

Lily Cracknell Year 9 30 

Mia Padley Year 9 30 

Rosie Foster Year 9 30 

 

TOP PASSMORES POINTS ACHIEVERS 

Friday 28th June – Thursday 4th July 2024 
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Chloe Green Year 10 33 

Quincy Dixon Year 10 33 

Sam Wix Year 10 33 

Bobby McDonald Year 10 32 

Izzy Cobie Year 10 32 

Keira Webb Year 10 32 

Jaidan Downes Year 10 30 

Jaymz Nicholls Year 10 29 

Emily Beckett Year 10 28 

Jack Rhodes Year 10 28 

 

 

 

 

 

Dragon 20577 

Griffin 20194 

Lion 19619 

Unicorn 20615 

 

 

 

 

 

Average 

Attendance 

Y7 88.96% 

Y8 84.65% 

Y9 86.66% 

Y10 85.65% 

Whole School 

Attendance 
86.12% 

 

 

 

 

HOUSE PASSMORES POINTS 

Monday 3rd June – Thursday 4th July 2024 

 

YEAR GROUP ATTENDANCE 

 

Average 
Attendance 

Y7 90.94% 

Y8 87.48% 

Y9 88.22% 

Y10 88.80% 

Whole School Attendance 88.07% 

 

Friday 21st – Thursday 27th June 2024 
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Year 7 
Frankie Cairns 

Bradley Harrison 
Rosie Cracknell 
Samuel Lloyd 
Isabella Cox 

Year 8 
David Erikume 
Jack Redding 

Layton Parlour 
Lily White 

Oliver Ranson 

Year 9 
Savanna Gayle 
Jersey Harvey 

Daisy Vobe 
Joanne Edigin 

Harry Stevenson 

Year 10 
Leah Harrison 

Olivia Donoghue 
Louie Matthews 

 

 

Thought for the Week 

This week, students took some time to review their Passmores Passport, reflecting on how well they have embraced 

our co-operative values and the extent to which they have participated in the Passmores experience. It was a 

valuable opportunity for students to evaluate their personal growth and set new goals for the future.  The students 

who have completed the most challenges in their Passport will be entered into a prize draw with the winners 

announced in the end of term assembly. 

In the News 

This week 'In the News' segment involved students delving into the manifestos of the political parties contesting the 

general election. On Thursday, they participated in a mock election, providing a hands-on experience with the 

democratic process and helping them appreciate the importance of voting and civic engagement. 

Other News 

• Year 5 Visits: On Monday and Tuesday, we welcomed Year 5 students from some of the primary schools in 
the PCLC trust. It was wonderful to see the excitement and curiosity of our future students. 

• Freud Museum Trip: Year 10 psychology students had an enriching trip to the Freud Museum on Tuesday, 
deepening their understanding of psychological theories and history. 

• Mental Health Ambassadors: Our dedicated ambassadors held their weekly drop-in clinic, continuing to 
provide vital support and a listening ear to their peers. 

• Year 7 Induction Evening: On Wednesday, our incoming Year 7 cohort attended their induction evening, 
meeting their tutors and fellow students. It was a great start to their journey at Passmores. 

• Inflatables Day: Thursday was a day of fun and recognition as the top 100 students in each year group 
enjoyed an exciting inflatables day, 'It's A Knockout,' celebrating their hard work and achievements. 

• School Production Rehearsal: Friday saw an all-day rehearsal for our upcoming school production of The 
Addams Family. The enthusiasm and talent on display promise an excellent performance next week. 

Looking Ahead to Next Week 

• Thought for the Week: We will announce the new school values as voted on by the school community. This 
will mark an important step in our ongoing efforts to align our daily actions with our shared principles. 

• In the News: Our focus will shift to exploring individual liberty, one of the British values. Students will learn 
about its significance and implications both within school and in the wider society. 

• Year 10 Transitions: It's a significant week for our Year 10 students as they move to their new tutor groups in 
preparation for Year 11, marking another step towards their final year at Passmores. 

• School Production: Excitement is building for the opening of our school production of The Addams Family. 
The dedication and hard work of all involved are sure to result in a spectacular show. 

Thank you to everyone for their continued effort and enthusiasm. Let’s look forward to another productive and 

enjoyable week ahead! 

PASTORAL UPDATE 
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Sports day results 

Year 7 
1st Dragon 

2nd Unicorn 
3rd Lion  

4th Griffin 

Year 8 
1st Unicorn 
2nd Dragon 
3rd Griffin 
4th Lion 

Year 9 
1st Dragon 
2nd Griffin 

3rd Lion 
4th Unicorn 

Year 10 
1st Dragon 
2nd Griffin 

3rd Unicorn 
4th Lion 

 

OVERALL WINNERS 

    

    
 

              

 

Computer Science – iBelong 
From Ada Lovelace, Kathleen Booth and Margaret Hamilton to Lisa Su, 
Jennifer Hale and Indrakshi Dey; women have long held an invaluable place 
in STEM subjects, helping to bring into existence the computers we know 
today, developing automated systems for the future, and playing a critical 
role in putting humanity on the moon. 
The Computer Science department at Passmores Academy has been working 

hard to promote diversity and inclusion in the subject over the course of the 

last few academic years. 

Female representation is important in all subjects, but Computer Science is 

one which has a particularly public stereotype of being male-dominated, and 

it is this that the Computer Science department have been working tirelessly 

to combat. 

Over the last two academic years the percentage of young women taking 

Computer Science at GCSE has increased from 20% to 33% while the cohort 

total grew from 29 to 83 opting to take the subject. 

The departments’ efforts in showing the young women of Passmores that 

they are the people STEM jobs need, has been recognised by the National 

Centre for Computing Education who have awarded the department with the 

iBelong Certification for improving gender balance. The department are 

incredibly proud of this success and the certificate is on display in the reception area. 

SPORT / PE UPDATES 

SUBJECT INFORMATION/UPDATES 
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MATHS PROBLEM OF THE WEEK 

ANSWER TO LAST WEEKS MATHS PROBLEM OF THE WEEK 
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Mock Interview Day 

The time had arrived for our year 10 students to take part in a mock interview with one of 30 employers who gave up 

their time from a variety of organisations including: 

 

Harlow Leisurezone, Princess Alexandra Hospital, Ashton Roofing, Harlow District Council, Potter Street Academy, 

DHL, Octavius, Harlow College, Hertford Regional College, Bidfood, Make Happen, Bearingnet and Outer-Circle.   

 

The students were prepared having completed a CV and talked through interview techniques within their i-Future 

lessons.  The usual nerves were on display, however, our students turned up looking the part, dressed in suits and 

formal attire ready for the challenge ahead.  Once again, they wowed our employers with their openness, positivity 

and enthusiasm!  Our employers commented: 

 

“All the students I interviewed have been very good”. (Make Happen) 

“I am always amazed at the diversity, standard and responses from the students”. (HDC) 

“Thoroughly enjoyed meeting delightful students and staff”. (HRC) 

“The students were wonderful, and I hope I see them again at Harlow College”. (HC) 

“Students were all well prepared for the process and engaged really well”. 

“Students were a real credit to themselves and the school”. (Community Governor) 

“Great, polite students, who all did very well”. 

 

This is an important day in our calendar, as it helps to prepare our young people for looking for an apprenticeship, 

college course or sixth form when they leave school next year.  They were all given verbal feedback and will all be 

getting a feedback form with comments made by their employer, which hopefully they will reflect on to help them 

improve on how they sell themselves in the future to get the job they want and achieve their goals.  They certainly 

made us proud! 

 

Employers were asked to nominate one student who they would employ based on their performance at interview.  

These will be announced in the end of year assembly.  

 
Local Plumbing Apprenticeship Opportunity 

Malyon Plumbing & Heating are looking to recruit an apprentice. 

To start in September, the successful candidate will work mostly with the company owner and/or subcontractors, and 

should have a basic understanding of tools plus the ability to think on their feet whilst working towards an NVQ Level 

3 Plumbing & Heating Qualification. 

Malyon offers a competitive salary, 28 days of holiday that increase with tenure and a tool allowance.  The position 

would ideally start in September. Work Experience days are offered to those who have a serious interest in applying. 

Please get in touch with Oliver Malyon direct oli@malyonph.com 

 

 

 

 

 

CAREERS NEWS 

mailto:oli@malyonph.com
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ANY OTHER INFORMATION 
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Forthcoming Events: 

 

Sunday 7th July School Production – Tech rehearsal 

Tuesday 9th July School Production – Matinee performance and 
evening performance 

Wednesday 10th July School Production –Evening performance 

Thursday 11th July School Production –Evening performance 

Week commencing 15th July Golden ticket week 

Tuesday 16th July Challenge Trip 

Wednesday 17th July Year 6-8 Rounders & BBQ 3.45-5pm 
Year 6-8 Disco 6-8pm 

Friday 19th – Monday 22nd July DofE Silver Assessment – Year 10 

Monday 22nd July Non-uniform day – winning house in each year 
group 

Tuesday 23rd July End of Year assemblies  
Early closure for students 12.30pm 

 

     

Natalie Christie  

Principal of Passmores Academy 

 

Interested in becoming a primary or secondary teacher?  

Contact Gareth Walsh on g.walsh@passmoresacademy.com 

mailto:g.walsh@passmoresacademy.com

